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Date inspection published 20th July 2023 
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response (56 days) 

14th September 2023 

Recommendations    National     Local 

(no direct recommendations for Chief Constables) 

 

NORTHUMBRIA PCC RESPONSE TO HMICFRS 

I welcome the joint inspection report on the national security division and multi-agency 

arrangements for the management of terrorist offenders in the wake of terrorist attacks.  

 

Recommendations have been made to agencies across the criminal justice system, 

including Counter Terrorism Policing, but there are no recommendations directly for 

Chief Constables. 

 

Whilst there are no direct recommendations, I will continue to monitor Northumbria’s 

response to terrorism and the development of counter terrorism strategy through my 

regular scrutiny process. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Kim McGuinness 

PCC for Northumbria  

 


